## Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Fremington Parish. Held on Monday 7th March 2016 at 7.00pm at Fremington Parish Hall, Higher Road, Fremington

Present:

Councillor Mrs S Kingdom (Chairman) 12 local electors, Mrs Victoria Woodhouse, Parish Clerk, Mrs Eileen Badcock, Services Officer and Mrs Elizabeth Steer, Deputy Services Officer

- Welcome by the Chairman of Fremington Parish Council 1 The Chairman, Mrs Kingdom, welcomed everyone to the meeting.
- To confirm the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 9th March 2015 2 The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 9th March 2015 were circulated prior to the meeting. It was resolved to confirm the minutes and they were duly signed by the Chairman.
- 3 To receive the following reports:
  - Fremington Parish Council, Cllr Mrs Sue Kingdom, Chairman the report was received at the meeting and is attached as Appendix A.
  - Fremington & District Community Group, Mr Frank Biederman, Chairman Mr Frank Biederman reported that it had been a successful year for the Community Group. The Group had held four community events throughout the year with Party at the Manner being the largest with 1,500 people in attendance and over £13,000 raised which is split between the groups and organisations involved in the event. The Community Group is pleased to have been able to support the Parish Council by providing funding towards repairs in the Babbages Play Area and it has also repaired benches throughout the village.
  - Fremington Parish Hall Management Committee, Mr Frank Biderman, Chairman Mr Frank Biederman reported that he had agreed to take over as Chairman as a temporary measure and until a permanent Chairman is found. There are many committed volunteers running the hall and many repairs have been carried out over the last year. .
  - Tomlin Hall Management Committee, Mr Brian Hockin, Chairman it was reported that Mr Brian Hockin is no longer the Chairman of the Management Committee and therefore there was no report received.
- To discuss matters raised by parishioners 4

The following issues were discussed by Parishioners:

- Residents raised concerns that there are not enough waste bins at the bus stops.
- Concerns were raised about the water running down Churchill and the possibility of flooding.
- The difficulty of accessing Woodville with the cars parked on the road was highlighted
- And flytipping close to Brynsworthy Environment Centre was raised.
- Close 5

There being no further business Cllr Mrs Kingdom thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 7.25pm.

Signed **Supply** Dated **6.3.17**.